October 22, 2009

Mr. Alex Hunt Chief, Information Policy Branch Office of Information and Regulatory Affairs Office of Management and Budget Washington, DC 20503

Dear Mr. Hunt:

The Department of Commerce's recently established Office of Innovation and Entrepreneurship (OIE) requests emergency review of a new informational collection request entitled "Presidential Summit on Entrepreneurship Comment/Feedback Form."

On June 4, 2009, President Obama announced in an address in Cairo that the U.S. would host a Summit on Entrepreneurship to "identify how we can deepen ties between business leaders, foundations, and social entrepreneurs in the United States and Muslim communities around the world." This Summit represents an opportunity to highlight and support business and social entrepreneurship in Muslim-majority countries, including their minority populations, and Muslim communities around the world. The Summit is an integral part of President Obama's commitment to "a sustained effort to find common ground, to focus on the future we seek for our children, and to respect the dignity of all human beings" and an engagement with the world based on mutual respect and partnership around common challenges.

In order to hold a successful summit in conjunction with the White House, OIE needs to create a form to collect comments and suggestions about the kind of event attendees and the general public would like to see the President hold. While no firm dates have been set, the event is set to take place within the first six months of 2010 and will be attended by delegates from around the world who will represent their home countries, regions, sectors, and communities. Given the rapidly approaching time horizon for the event, it is critical that we quickly secure approval of the information collection form, thus, we are requesting approval by October 23, 2009.

Your assistance in expediting this matter is greatly appreciated.

Sincerely,

Diare H. Hynek for Suzanne Hilding